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Dear Parents and Carers,         

Open Day & School Tours 

Our Open Day is fast approaching and will be held during Education Week on 
Thursday 24th May between 9am and 11am.   It is a wonderful opportunity for 
you to call in and visit the classrooms of your child and join in with the learning 
that is taking place.  I hope you are able to join us on the day to see learning in 
action.  We will also be holding tours on this day for families with children 
starting school next year.  The school will be open on Saturday 26th May 
between 10:30am and 12:30pm to allow families of Foundation students to 
take tours as well.  

May 

Fri 25th - District Cross Country  

Wed 30th - Winter Sports 

June 

Tues 5th ς Grade 5 & 6 Scienceworks 
Excursion  

Wed 20th ς Grade 3 & 4 Excursion to     
MCG  

Mon 18th  - Fri 22nd ς Grade 5 Camp  

A large number of future families have already taken a tour of our wonderful 
school and enrolled for 2019.  If you have friends with kinder aged children, 
please encourage them to join us on one of these days for a tour.  Our 
Foundation enrolments are filling fast. 

aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ 

L ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŀƴƪ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ǇŀǊŜƴǘ ƘŜƭǇŜǊǎ ŦƻǊ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ ǎǘŀƭƭ 
a wonderful success.  There will certainly be maƴȅ ƘŀǇǇȅ aǳƳΩǎ ƻƴ {ǳƴŘŀȅ 
when they receive their special gifts.  I would especially like to acknowledge the 
work of Karen Penwarden for her efforts in organising the stall and the great 
gifts that were on offer this year.   

July  

Mon 23rd ς Grade 5 & 6 Hooptime 

Tuesday 31st ς Grade 3 & 4 Hooptime 

August     

Monday 27th ς Grade 1 & 2 Hooptime 

    
   

From the PrincipalΧ 

      
By Stuart Boyle 
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MotherΩs Day continuedΧ 

I would like to wish all of our aǳƳΩǎ ŀ ǾŜǊȅ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ Řŀȅ ς it is a chance for us to think about the care and nurturing that our 
aƻǘƘŜǊǎ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ ƭŜǘ ƻǳǊ aǳƳΩǎ ƪƴƻǿ Ƙƻǿ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜΦ  Lǘ ƛǎ ŀƭǎƻ ŀ Řŀȅ ǘƻ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǿƻƳŜƴ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ 
played a pivotal role in every generation of our families.    

Compass School Manager ς Parent Workshops 

I wrote in the newsletter last year that we were moving to the use of Compass School Manager to streamline student 
attendance processes, provide access to the school calendar of events for the whole year, approve participation in school 
events and communicate student progress through an easy to use online parent portal.  You, as parents, will be able to log in 
and access information related to learning progress and school events anywhere at any time.  It is a really exciting opportunity 
for us to be able to connect all of these features in a single parent access portal. 
 
Compass will be live for our parents and guardians from the 7th June with our Semester 1 student report cards being 
distributed through the portal.  
 
To support our parents in moving to the use of Compass, I will be holding parent workshops to guide you through logging in, 
locating the report cards, entering and approving student absences and checking what the current learning focus for your 
child is in each area of their learning program.  
 
It is really important that parents who have not used Compass before attend a workshop session.  The workshops will run for 
approximately half an hour and will be held on: 
 

Wednesday 6th June 2:30 pm 
4:00 pm 
5:00 pm 

Tuesday 12th June 2:30 pm 
4:00 pm 
5:00 pm 
7:00 pm 

Thursday 14th June 
(These sessions times are scheduled after School 
Disco drop-off timeslots.) 

4:30 pm 
5:15 pm 
6:30 pm 
7:15 pm 

 
We will send home an RSVP slip for the workshops so that we know how many families to expect at each session.  We have 
scheduled some of the sessions in alignment with the school disco sessions so that you can drop the kids off and attend a 
workshop session while you are waiting to pick them up. 
 

Changes to student report cards and Parent/Teacher Interviews 

Our student report cards will be changing to provide targeted teacher feedback for each topic studied in each subject area.  
The reports will provide more detailed feedback on skills and understandings that have been mastered and guidance around 
areas for further improvement.  Parent/Teacher interviews will be held on Thursday 21st June. 
 
From the beginning of Term 3, this feedback will be available to families at the end of each unit.  Student progress information 
will be ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ΨƭƛǾŜΩ ŀƴŘ ƛƴ ŀƴ ƻƴƎƻƛƴƎ ǿŀȅ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘƻǳǘ ŀ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǘŜǊƳ ǊŀǘƘŜǊ ǘƘŀƴ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ŀ ǎŜƳŜǎǘŜǊΦ  These changes 
are based on our intent to support students setting targeted learning goals and to increase in their ability to actively manage 
their learning.  Feedback from our families also indicates that they would like to be able to support further learning at home.  
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Curriculum Day 

Advance notice of our next scheduled Curriculum Day on the 15th June.  We will continue our work around student 
wellbeing.  

Working Bee 

Thank you to the Rogerson and Hunt families and our staff for their efforts at our most recent working bee.  The rain held 
off and allowed us to plant and paint in the Junior School courtyard, tidy up the fence line, mulch the fenced fruit trees, 
organise the gym storeroom and complete some playground maintenance work.  We might have been small in number but 
we achieved a great deal.   

Have a wonderful week ahead. 

Mr Stuart Boyle  

Principal  

/ǳǊǊƛŎǳƭǳƳ bŜǿǎΧ 

The importance of 
Reading Aloud 

 

 

At our recent Reading Information Night, we spoke about the importance of reading aloud with and to your child even if 
they are in grade 6. 

When Parents & Teachers READ ALOUD to children they provide valuable opportunities such as: 

It gives our child the experience of what real reading is about 

To think about the big ideas of others, of themselves, and the world 

It allows our children to access to explore deeply ς ideas and information 

Allows the children to get INSIDE A BOOK 

Your child may be able to understand the words (DECODING) but not the meaning so you are developing and supporting 
their comprehension understanding. 

We free up our children to THINK 

To imagine  

Reading aloud offers us a chancŜ ǘƻ ōŜ Ŧǳƭƭȅ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΦ Lǘ ŀƭǎƻ ƛƴŎǊŜŀǎŜǎ ƻǳǊ ƪƛŘǎΩ ŀŎŀŘŜƳƛŎ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎ and can 
inspire compassion.  
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Reading aloud impacts on their independent reading by: 

Learning to understand that REAL READERS pause to wonder, to think, to ask questions  

Stories can affect us even change us 

They see us REACT we help them walk through the shoes of others that may be radically different to themselves  

It gives them the opportunity to think of other points of view 

It gives everyone the chance to LOOK UP from our phones, TV and screens and connect with each other 

Finally they learn to love reading and be a lifelong reader giving them one of the greatest GIFTS of all. 

 

 

 

Reading Support Program 

Making a Difference at Belgrave South Primary School 

 

In 2013 we introduced a program for students who need additional support in reading.  The program is called Toe by Toe 
and is presented in a book that the child uses each day.   The child works one-to-ƻƴŜ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ΨŎƻŀŎƘΩ ŦƻǊ мр ƳƛƴǳǘŜǎ ǇŜǊ ŘŀȅΣ 
3 days per week.   

This program was developed in the UK and has been extensively researched.  We have found that the program has assisted 
our children to make significant progress in only a short time.  This progress has also been sustained after the program was 
finished. 

Teachers and Educational Support staff are working with several students across the school this term. 

The program can also be taken by non-teachers, so we would like to ask if there are any parents, carers or grandparents 
willing and able to come up to the school for 15 minutes per day, 2- 4 days a week  to support one child in reading.  This 
ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ŀ ǾŜǊȅ ǊŜǿŀǊŘƛƴƎ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ŦƻǊ ōƻǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŀŘǳƭǘΦ  ²ŜΩŘ ƭƻǾŜ ǘƘŜ ŀŘŘƛǘƛƻƴŀƭ ŀǎǎƛǎǘŀƴŎŜ ƛƴ ƘŜƭǇƛƴƎ ǘƘƻǎŜ 
students who need a little extra attention. Currently we have some volunteers from last year who have continued to work 
with our children this term. However, we need more volunteers to support this worthwhile program.  

If you would like to assist us with this very worthwhile program, please contact me.   

¸ƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƴŜŜŘ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ǉǳŀƭƛŦƛŎŀǘƛƻƴǎΣ ƻƴƭȅ ǇŀǘƛŜƴŎŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŘŜǎƛǊŜ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ŀ ǎƛƎƴƛŦƛŎŀƴŎŜ ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ ǘƻ ȅƻǳƴƎ ǇŜǊǎƻƴΩǎ ƭƛŦŜΦ 

Thank you  

Mrs Carol Ould  

Assistant Principal  
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Community Notices 
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